Mayor of Providence

Jorge O. Elorza

November 30, 2018

Honorable Members
Providence City Council
City Hall

Dear Honorable Members:

Pursuant to Sections 302(b) and 1009 of the Providence Home Rule Charter of 1980, | am this day
reappointing Stanley Weiss of 135 Pratt Street, Providence, Rl 02906, as a member of the Providence
Public Building Authority for a term ending on July 31, 2023, and respectfully submit the same for your
approval.

Sincerely,

Jorge O. Elorza
Mayor

IN CITY COUNCIL
DEC 06 2018
READ

HEREUPON JT 1S ORDERED THAT
HIY SAME BE iVED AND APPROVED

City Hall, 25 Dorrance Street, Providence, RI 02903
Phone (401) 421-7740 Fax (401) 274-8240



Stanley Weiss
Principal: Stanley Weiss Associates, LLC

Stanley Weiss is Chairman of the Providence Public Buildings Authority, reappointed by three
mayors. Mr. Weiss was previously a member of the Capital Center Commission, appointed and
reappointed by three Governors, and more recently served as'a Board Member of Commerce
Rhode Island, appointed by Governor Chafee. For more than a decade, he has been a trustee of
the Providence Foundation. He is also a trustee of the Providence Performing Arts Center. Prior
to that, Weiss was Chairman of the Providence Review Commission and Commissioner on the
Port of Providence. '

He is a graduate of the National Graduate Trust School at Northwestern University and a
Certified Financial Counselor. He has graduated with Honors from Hunter College (B.A.--
Sociology/Political Science) and has an M.A. from University of Michigan, under a Metropolitan
Community research fellowship; post-graduate work, Brown University in 1965, under a National
Science Foundation fellowship in Urban Sociology.

Mr. Weiss developed a number of real estate projects before and during employment with
Citizens Trust Company as a Vice President in the Trust Department. He has been the Managing
Partner of the University Heights shopping center/apartment complex in Providence. Also, has
developed the Hotel Providence, and Grace Park. He additionally restored the Fletcher and
Mason Buildings on Weybosset St. and brought in RISD as its major tenant.

He has received Statewide preservation awards for his restoration of the Tilden Thurber Building
on the corners of Westminster and Mathewson.



